Minutes for the Ripley Public Library Board Meeting
November 20, 2024

Meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm.
Members Present: Robert McIntosh (via Zoom), Linda Probst, Patricia Washburn, Robert M. Johnston and Tracy Reslink.
Excused: John Hamels   Absent: Karen Gunther
The agenda was adopted with a motion made by Tracy Reslink, seconded by Patricia Washburn motion carried 4/0.
The minutes from the last meeting held October 23, 2024 were approved with a motion made by Tracy Reslink, seconded by Mike (Robert) Johnston. Motion carried 4/0.
The Treasurer’s report was accepted with a motion made by Linda Probst, seconded by Tracy Reslink, motion carried 4/0.
A motion was made by Linda Probst to pay bills, this was seconded by Mike (Robert) Johnston, motion carried 4/0.
1st Incident:
[bookmark: _GoBack]On November 2, 2024 a volunteer fell on the sidewalk on the Goodrich Street side of the building. The volunteer carried a food box out to a car for someone and as the volunteer was returning to the library, tripped on a raised portion of the sidewalk and fell. They have since contacted the library due to this injury. An incident report was written up. The board has advised to send a copy of the report to the town, requesting the Highway Department grind down the lifted sidewalk portion and to also paint it with a bright color paint. Even a sign could be placed there. A copy of the incident report will be given to the volunteer and the library will request copies of the bills from the medical visit.
2nd Incident:
On November 18, 2024, the library clerk arrived at work to find a noticed taped to the back door on the Goodrich Street side of the building. This is also the handicap entrance. This notice accused a town citizen of vulgar practices. The clerk removed the notice immediately. The notice was presented to the board and will be filed with the minutes. The board advised the director to reach out to the Sheriff Department and let them know, just to make sure there is a record of this on file. 
The director reported that the library is conducting a coat drive that is going through the month of November. All coats will be given to the Noah’s Ark at the Ripley Presbyterian Church.
The Spice Group is going very well with a nice turn out of people.
The Library will be closed Nov. 28-30 for Thanksgiving.
The library will also sponsor a Beans Pasta and Mac & Cheese drive throughout the month of December in order to help out the Ripley Food Bank.
There will be a Craft/Vendor Fair on December 7th along with the Christmas in Ripley Day. The proceeds of this event will go to the Library, this is not a BFF event.
Old Business:
Regarding Retirement, The NYSLERS contacted the director and the response was rather ambiguous. John Hamels and the director had questions. The director called the System, but they were unable to answer my questions and told me to send an email. The director will to get the questions answered via email.
Next Board Meeting: December 18, 2024 at 6pm.
Meeting adjourned: 6:40 pm.

Respectfully Submitted;
Rhonda Thompson; Library Director


